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MUNICIPALITE D'ARGYLE
Bureau du préfet

MUNICIPALITY OF ARGYLE
Office of the Warden

August 2, 2023

The Honorable Diane Lebouthillier

Minister Office

Dept of Fisheries, Ocean and the Canadian Coast Guard
200Kent St

Station 15N100

Ottawa ON K1A OE6

Email DFO.Minister-ministre.MPO@dfo-mpo.gc.ca

RE: Condition of the Abbott’s Harbour Wharf

Dear Minister Lebouthillier,

The Municipality of Argyle expresses deep concern over the ongoing safety issues at the Abbott’s
Harbour wharf, a critical asset for our fishing community. This wharf serves as a vital berthing place for
numerous local fishers, accommodating more than 15 fishing vessels. Unfortunately, due to the lack of
available berths at neighboring wharfs, the fishers have no alternative option to relocate.

We strongly support the Harbour Authority in their efforts to collaborate with the Department of
Fisheries and Ocean to address these safety concerns and ensure the well-being of our fishers. To
achieve this goal, we urge the Small Craft Harbour program to allocate the necessary funding for major
repairs to the wharf, maximizing its potential benefits for our fishing community.

Fishing constitutes the backbone of our municipality's economy, making it imperative to maintain
essential infrastructure like the Abbott’s Harbour wharf. Many of our wharfs are deteriorating,
highlighting the urgent need for a long-term maintenance plan to prevent such major issues from
causing disruptions for fishers and residents.
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MUNICIPALITE D'ARGYLE
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INDUSTRY:
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Despite the challenges, we appreciate the hard work you undertake to manage and maintain our
wharfs. Your efforts play a crucial role in safeguarding the prosperity and safety of our fishing
community. Working together, we can overcome these obstacles and secure a thriving future for all
involved.

Sincerely

Danny Muise
Warden of the Municipality of Argyle

c: Chris d’Entremont MP South West Nova
Jules d’Entremont: President of Abbotts Harbour Wharf Authority.
Alain Muise CAO Mun of Argyle
Glenn Diggdon: Councilor District 8
Calvin d’Entremont Councilor District 9
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Minister / Ministre (DFO/MPO)

From: Scott Surette <ssurette@munargyle.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 3, 2023 3:15 PM

To: Minister / Ministre (DFO/MPO)

Cc: Calvin D'Entremont; Glenn Diggdon; Chris.dentremont@parl.gc.ca; Alain Muise
Subject: Wharf Condition in the Municipality of Argyle

Attachments: DOC080323-08032023161056.pdf

[You don't often get email from ssurette@munargyle.com. Learn why this is important at
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderldentification ]

Dear Minister Lebouthillier,

Please see attached letter from the Warden of the Municipality of Argyle in Yarmouth County, Nova Scotia regarding
the state of the Abbott's Harbour wharf.

Have a great day

SCOTT SURETTE

Deputy CAO / Municipal Clerk

5 Rue J.E. Hatfield Court / PO Box 10
Tusket, Nova Scotia BOW 3MO0

902-648-2311

902-648-2311

ssurette@munargyle.com

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.munargyle.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDF
O.Minister-Ministre.MP0O%40dfo-
mpo.gc.ca%7C2cd4bd584e2e4ca26c4008db9455ff52%7C1594fdaeald94405915d011467234338%7C0%7C0%7C638266
869489160009%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8ey)WIjoiMCAwLjAwMDAILCJQljoiV2IuMzIiLCIBTil6lk1haWwiLCIXVCI6M
n0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=197gbgZmys7INRsi%2BRyF7Ng17qDWFagolEjQLvW%2BY90%3D&reserved=0



From: Recreation <recreation@munargyle.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 3, 2023 8:11 PM

To: Scott Surette <ssurette@munargyle.com>
Subject: Data from Toshiba MFP. 08/03/2023 16:11

Scanned from MFP11948188
Date:08/03/2023 16:11
Pages:2

Resolution:200x200 DPI

Data from Toshiba MFP.
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